MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
August 27, 2020, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility
Special Meeting

ROLL CALL:	Chair Patty Wise, John McIntosh, Amy Hussel, Bryan Fiscus, 
Kyle Martin

ABSENT:	None 

STAFF:	Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	None

Based on COVID-19 guidance from Linn County Public Health and the State of Iowa to limit the size of groups gathering, this meeting was held electronically.  The agenda and City’s website provided instructions on how others could participate in the meeting.

Public Input
None.

City of Marion’s August 10 Derecho Storm Response
Staashelm recapped how the City has been responding to the August 10 derecho storm.  Extreme damage was caused to property and infrastructure in and around Marion.  Early estimates indicated 50 percent of the tree canopy was impacted.  Power outages happened across the metro area.

Initial priorities were to clear debris off roadways for emergency personnel, close parks, trails and other public green spaces, remove and address immediate tree hazards and hangers, and begin acquiring a contractor to handle debris collection and hazard tree and limb removals.

Park operations staff addressed liability concerns at City Square, Lowe, and Thomas Park, clearing roads in Oak Shade Cemetery.  By the first weekend Thomas, Lowe, Gill, Lininger, and Butterfield Parks were opened with Taube Park put back in shape to hold the farmers’ market on August 29.

Forestry staff immediately began addressing liability hangers in and over streets.  Using the existing tree inventory and GIS system, eight staff members evaluated trees in the rights-of-way and public green spaces.  They determined if storm damaged trees were salvageable, should be removed, or contained a hazardous hanger.  Currently 58.3 percent of the right-of-way trees have been evaluated with 35 percent of those deemed a complete loss, and 54 percent salvageable.

The Thomas Park Safe Room was utilized as a Red Cross Shelter for the first week, and then as a technology center hosted by the Library.

For about 10 days following the derecho event, the Lowe Park Arts & Environment building was used as a volunteer call center to provide help for those in the community.  Recently, it has been a Red Cross cooling station.  Due to the Library building sustaining substantial damage, Library staff will be setting up offices at the Lowe building.

Staashelm complimented the Parks, Recreation, and Forestry staff on their dedication, positive attitudes and working long hours.  He also stated a lot of Marion residents have come forward to volunteer.  

Wise noted the community has had a wonderful response to clean-up, keeping people safe, and providing food and shelter to others.  While COVID-19 separated people, the storm has brought neighbors out to help each other with clean-up.

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
None.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:26 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 9, 2020, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 



						_______________________________									Amy Hussel, Secretary

